Rebuilding Public Education NSW Department of Education

Kapooka Public School
School holiday works notification - Autumn | 2025

Dear staff, parents and carers,

We are pleased to advise that scheduled work to demolish the student toilets at Kapooka
Public School during the Autumn School Holidays was completed.

During this work we removed known bonded asbestos in the eaves of Building B as identified
in the school’s asbestos register.

NSW Health explains that “living or working with asbestos, or just being around it, is a low risk
to your health as long as the asbestos is in good condition and not damaged”.

All work was done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department
of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures including temporary fencing and
air monitoring were in place while work was done. All work was completed by licensed
asbestos contractors and inspected by independent hygienists.

The area was inspected by the independent hygienist to confirm it was fully remediated, and a
clearance certificate was issued allowing work to continue the toilet block rebuild.

Toilet rebuild

During Term 2 we will be rebuilding the student toilets at Kapooka Public School.

Work will include:
e installation of 6 new toilet cubicles, including 2 ambulant toilets
e installation of stainless-steel step tread boys’ urinal
¢ new handwashing facilities
e new extraction fans.

Alternative toilet facilities are available on the school site near the COLA.

In addition to the toilet rebuild, we will also:
e remove the existing timber fence and replacing with steel fence (outside of the
toilet block)
e build a new cleaner’s room
e instal new lighting and a window in the cleaner’s room.

We will ensure works are carried out safely and efficiently to minimise impacts
on the school community.

For more information on how construction will be managed, visit the School

Scan QR code to

Infrastructure website: Managing construction impacts in your community. visit construction

impacts webpage
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The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are
our highest priority.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.



